
NFER surveyed teachers across England in March 2022. A panel of 1,371 practising teachers from 1,216 schools in the publicly funded sector in England 
completed the survey. Teachers completed the survey online during the period 11th to 16th March 2022. The panel included teachers from the full range 
of roles in primary and secondary schools, from headteachers to class teachers. Out of the respondents 719 (52.4%) were teaching in primary schools and 
652 (47.6%) were teaching in secondary schools. 








